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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:	September 25, 2015

TO:	Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairperson, Transportation, Public Works & Transit Committee

FROM:	Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation

[bookmark: _GoBack]SUBJECT:	UPDATE ON THE TRANSIT SECURITY TASK FORCE

POLICY

This report is for informational purposes only. 

BACKGROUND

File 15-187 created a Transit Security Task Force (Task Force) and requires an informational report to the Board following each meeting.  This Task Force is intended to help develop strategies that will increase awareness and compliance with laws and ordinances designed to combat fraud and misconduct at bus stops, on buses or in connection with fare media produced by the Milwaukee County Transit System.

The second meeting of the Task Force took place on September 22, 2015 at 1:00 PM.  In attendance were representatives from the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors, Milwaukee County Department of Transportation, Milwaukee County Transit System, Amalgamated Transit Union Local 998, G4S Security, Milwaukee County Sheriff’s Office and Milwaukee County District Attorney’s Office.  

The agenda for the meeting included a review of the goals of the Task Force and discussion on the MCTS security program.  Some of the key action items and discussion at this meeting included the following:

· The Task Force expressed support for the distribution of the newly created “business cards” for law enforcement officers to reference when they encounter ordinance violators.  
· Increased communication with the D.A.’s office may result in greater success in charging a felony for persons who assault bus operators.  This communication was encouraged by the representative of the D.A.’s office.
· Due to staffing limitations and demanding workloads, law enforcement agencies are often unable to attend to transit incidents in a timely manner. Transit Security continues to effectively deal with the vast majority of transit-related security incidents although they do not have authority to issue citations.



It is anticipated that the next meeting will be scheduled for December 2015 although a date was not determined.



RECOMMENDATION

This report is for information purposes only.


Prepared by:    Sandra Kellner, Chief Operating Officer, MCTS

Approved by:



__________________________________		
James H. Martin
Director of Administration, Department of Transportation for
  Brian Dranzik					
  Director, Department of Transportation		


cc:	Chris Abele, Milwaukee County Executive
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